
 

 

REMOVAL OF THE FAÇADE OF 130 LIBERTY STREET 
HAS BEGUN 

   

 
(12/ 07/06 New York, NY) – As part of the approved demolition plan for 130 
Liberty Street, the removal of the façade on the top floor, the 39th floor, has 
begun.  
 
With approvals from the NYC Department of Buildings and Federal, State and City Environmental 
Regulators, the process will consist of the cleaning of residue from the exterior building and removal 
of the exterior facia which consists of glass and metal (column covers and windows) on 39th, 38th, 
37th, 36th and 35th floors. This material will be cut into lengths, wrapped in plastic and moved off the 
site.  
  
The removal of the façade is a prelude to the structural deconstruction of the 130 Liberty Street 
building which involves the removal of interior structural steel and concrete on each floor. As the 
exterior work progresses, the approved environmental abatement/decontamination process will also 
continue.  
  
If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact Robin Forst, Director of 
Community and Government Relations at rforst@lmccc.nyc.gov 

 


